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Dear ………...............……....…......................………..and Family,  


I hope you have had a lovely time over the summer and I am sure you are now ready to start the new school year, so welcome to Reception! Some of you will already know Miss Storey (class teacher) and Mrs Gibbons (teaching assistant), as this will be our sixth year working together in Reception. We are both looking forward to getting to know you and working together so that we have a very exciting and productive year. If you have any concerns along the way, please let us know as we are more than happy to help. I hope that you enjoy the new challenges and approaches to learning that Reception has to offer and have a wonderful start to life at St. Andrews!  

















Welcome to 


Reception!





Transition from Nursery to Reception


The children won’t notice a huge difference from their experiences in Nursery as we follow the same play based curriculum (the EYFS). However we are aware the change of familiarity and classroom can be very daunting and there may be tears – but please try not to worry too much as the children will soon settle and become used to their new teachers, routines and surroundings. We will all do our best to help make the transition as smooth as possible. Please don’t hesitate to come and see either Miss Storey after school if you have any questions or queries, or Mrs Gibbons will be available to pass on messages at the beginning of the school day. 











Reading Books


Now that your child is in reception they will bring home reading books. Most children will start off with a picture book to build of confidence, comprehension and story talk. Then eventually, when we feel they are ready, they will bring home books with words. A phonic book they will be able to decode and another where they might need help but will pick up on repetition and key words. All children will read in school twice and so it is important that the children have their books in school every day. We encourage that all children read at home each day, for about 5-10minutes, and if you can just indicate the pages you read and a comment in the green reading record. They will also bring home key words which we ask you to practice reading, and when the children are confident with these we will swap them for a new set of words. Please keep everything in a school reading book bag to keep clean and dry. 











We are SuperStars in Reception!


To encourage a positive attitude towards learning we have a superstar raffle. When your child does something to impress us throughout the day they will be given a raffle ticket. At the end of the week we will draw five names out of the box and the winners will get to take a prize home from the treasure box. We also have various star of the week awards and lots of stickers to give out.











Parent Contributions


We would like you to be involved in your child’s school learning journey. They will bring home a WOW! star moment sheet. This is our way of giving you the chance to share your child’s development and progression with us - the WOW moments you see at home. This could be club achievements, helping out at home, showing independence… anything you are proud of. Another way we share our exciting adventures is in our sharing book. This will be a yellow book that the children take home and can be filled with drawings, photographs and writing that the children wish to share and talk about with the class. 











Uniform & P.E


Please make sure ALL items of clothing, including P.E kits, are clearly labelled with your child’s name.


PE will be on Wednesday this term. Please ensure your child has the correct kit in school. All children should have a white T-shirt and blue shorts, kept in a draw string or plastic bag. It’s best if the children keep their kits in school for the half term and then they can be taken home to be washed during the holidays.


As we are keen to experience learning outside, and the children have access to it no matter what the weather we ask that you bring in a pair of labelled wellies to be kept in school at all times. 











General Reminders…


You will be able to see what we have been up to on our class blog. This can be found on the school website at www.standrewsmethodistschool.co.uk 


School Fund: To pay for the continuous resources we use in Reception, baking, playdough etc. we ask for a contribution of 50p per week.


Children, until they turn 5, will be given free milk with their snack each day. All children have access to fresh water and a healthy snack which is available for them to have throughout day.


Please inform us if somebody different is going to pick your child up from school. Including the parents of different children in the class.


We are unable to send a child home with a high school aged child unless you have provided us with written consent. 














Miss K. Storey (











